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First and foremost, it is wonderful to
be back! It’s been 18 months since our last
KnK Newsletter

#Straight Forward.

In the meanwhile, there have
been many happenings within the company some
very encouraging and some not. First, the some not.

The company tragically lost one of its two founding directors, Mr. Indrajeet ‘Micki’ Singh to
the Delta wave of Covid 19, in June of 2021. Micki was the man behind all the Newsletters that you
have been fondly reading over the years. His passing has left a huge void within the company but

fortunately, he left us with many valuable teachings, lessons and experiences, which all of us
will cherish and hold close to our hearts always. We will try to follow his many philosophies and
guidance along with the principles that he passed on to us.

Not only was he one of the founding directors of the company, which is now in its 22nd year,
he was also my father and a friend. As work partners, we together experienced immense joy and
excitement as we worked over the years and developed and manufactured so many revolutionary
karts. We had humble beginnings and together with his guidance and my youth, we were able to
build on our dream to be a prominent go-kart manufacturer in the eyes of the world. His vision, his
ideas, his foresight, coupled with a design sense and engineering that | managed to bring to the
table, together we made a formidable team. What we had together will be missed thoroughly, not

just by me but everyone in our organization. He cannot be replaced.



We must move on, and we will, with the wonderful memories we all have in our hearts and
minds. | will be taking it upon myself to try to continue one of the many things that was very
passionate to him; and that was to proudly present regular updates on the happenings at KnK
to you, through his power packed KnK Newsletter for the reading pleasure of you readers!

In the past year and a half, post the second Delta wave of Covid, there have
been some very substantial developments at KnK. Here are some of them

¢ Four brand new models of karts, from which three models are already in
high volume production

e New product features that have already had many hours, days and months
of extensive testing

* New methods and procedures in our research and development department
e An updated website with a better spare parts ordering interface

e New equipment and machinery along with renovated factories to meet
production demands

e We are presently focussing on updating our business management skills
via the incorporation of new systems and staff training

e Applied to the Advance Ruling Council of the GST to change the classification
of go-karts from automobiles to amusement park rides, thereby attracting
a lesser GST rate

e An expanded engineering department with state-of-the-art 3D Printing
and rapid prototyping facility

In the Newsletters to come, we will discuss in detail about the feature loaded new karts,
along with the other happenings at KnK. We will also be dedicating a section of the future
newsletters to our customer tracks, new or old, to bring their activities to light.

Until next time, we’ll see you round the corner!

Ishaan Singh




